Tarrant Hinton Parish Council
January 2021
[bookmark: _GoBack]There would normally be an Open Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall in the beginning of January.. The main item for discussion would be the confirmation of the Parish Precept for 2021/2022, followed by the usual agenda items.
The Parish Council would like to try to maintain our sequence of routine meetings. Due to the continuing restrictions arising from Covid -19, this will have to be done through a report from the Parish Council, providing residents with an opportunity for comments or questions. These should be sent to the Chairman (mbnathan@btinternet.com) or the Clerk (hfildes@aol.com).
1/1/2021 Finance:
At 4/1/2021 the balance at the bank was £1110.76. Expenditure since the last report in September comprised: Tarrant Gunville Parish Council – 50% of Speed  Indicator Device £1450 ,TGPC SID spares £47. Hogan Garden Services,£35.
TGPC will reclaim the VAT arising from the SID purchase and will return 50% to Tarrant Hinton
2/1/2021 Precept:
The basic cost for running the Parish Council (Insurance, subscriptions and minor items) is £450 pa. In 2021 costs will increase to cover insurance and spares for the Defibrillator and the SID unit, but the existing precept of £600 pa combined with the existing reserves should be sufficient.
I propose that the Parish Council maintains the Precept at £600 pa for 2021/22.
It should be noted that unlike in other parishes, Tarrant Hinton Parish Clerks have never received any expenses or remuneration.
The ever increasing demands of the Standard Accessibility Requirements (WCAG 2.1) and the Transparency Code for Small Parish Councils will soon result in needing professional assistance which will have to be paid for.
Just updating the website to ensure compliance with Accessibility Standards would start at £250pa; a part time clerk would be into four figures.
The Parish Council will discuss this issue at a separate meeting when restrictions are eased.

3/1/2021 Planning
P/FUL/2020/00113 Manor Farm – Demolish and rebuild two buildings. Install septic tank, and erect garage and garden store.
The Parish Council supported the application.
P/FUL/2/0171 Brixey’s Barn – Retrospective Application.- Work completed  and building occupied. 
The Parish Council commented that: 
a) The original application was for 10 parking places, not 20
b) Although the Council had specifically asked for details of the foul water proposals when responding to the original application, new application did not specify the out flow of the sewage treatment plant.
P/HOU/2020/00172 – P/LBC/2020/00173 Apple Cottage – Demolish and Replace existing conservatory and erect side porch.
The Parish Council supported this application.
4/1/2021 Highways:
Speed Indicator Device.
Dorset Highways have confirmed that because Tarrant Hinton had already used a SID (provided by GDSF) during the 2019 Steam Fair, the two pages of conditions and restrictions (including speed checks) did not apply to us. 
The Parish Council has agreed with Tarrant Gunville to split the cost and usage  50/50 between the two villages.  It is hoped to start using the SID the current lockdown ends
5/1/2021 Village Hall:
The current COVID-19 restrictions mean that the Hall cannot be used at the moment. 
6/1/2021 Home watch:
All the normal scams were still operating, with particular emphasis on the elderly and isolated people.
7/1/2021  Church:
The Parish is without a priest at the moment, it is hoped to open the Church for one service per month, provisionally on the first Sunday of the month.  
8/1/2021 Footpaths:
Additional walking and exercise is encouraged during the Corvid-19 crisis. During the summer the Parish Council received three complaints concerning accessibility of particular mapped footpaths in the Parish. Two have been rectified and one is outstanding.  It is hoped  that the outstanding item will be addressed over the winter
9/1/20021 Water Levels.
So far,so good.
The clerk has a supply of Gel Sandbags and Road Closure signs if the worst comes to, the worst!

9/3/2020 Date of next meeting:
May /June 2021.

H.Fildes
Clerk 
18th January  2021


